

HORSMONDEN SOCIAL CLUB COMMITTEE

Minutes of meeting Tuesday, 6th June, 2023 19.45pm

Present : Lindsey Chave (Chair), Bridgette Walsh, (Secretary) Richard Edmed, Jan Botten, David Watson, Tim Coyne, Lawrence Arscott, Jimmy Webb, Jordan De Saa. Sydney Cornish

Apologies Nick Belton, Alison Scott, Anthony Hacker, Nick Miller, Paul Fleury.

May Minutes agreed. Jordan welcomed on to the Committee.

CHAIRPERSON'S REPORT: Summer Festival , extra security, bar rota and float arranged. There is concern regarding the manpower to erect and stock the marquee on the Thursday morning. Electric sockets are in the Store Room.

Events: Lewis Friday 14th July. Subject to confirmation , a Family Breakfast 19th August, profit to be donated towards the church fencing.

The installation of new doors to be arranged with Ray Wood, with suitable locks and security.

DW Bar training to be arranged for Sunday lunch times.

DW pointed out that ale and lager prices need to be increased from July 1st and TC stated that it is very likely that the Club will have to register for VAT, which needs discussing with Nick Miller and a way forward has to be decided, possibly employing somebody to oversee this side of the accounts once a month.

Snooker table to be repaired during the close of the snooker season, 2/3 weeks. £1900 plus VAT

TREASURER'S REPORT. Bank balance £18,722.93, no money transferred to saving account.

Outgoings £716.11 Music License, £297 Polo shirts, £362.94 EDF, £392.40 New card machine

Additional forms emailed to Complaints Team at Santander.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: Bookings: Darren Norman, 90th, 9th Sept 2023.

Twenty New Members, TC to produce Membership Cards.

A.O.B : Gloves to be purchased to be used for Toilet blockages.

Unfortunately, because of the condition of the glass doors after the Cricket Club barbeque at the Beer Festival , outside the Business Centre, no access will be allowed in future.

Closing times of the Bar must be up to the discretion of the Bar Staff.

It was agreed that the premises, because of the extra use, needs cleaning at least twice a week JW to look into employing a professional cleaning company.

It was agreed that the Wellie Wanging was great fun and should be repeated, possibly at the Sports Ground at the annual cricket match, because of restrictions on the Green, also events such as this should be put before the Committee.

LA to look at refreshing the Terms and Conditions regarding Trustees.

Hovec booking for Thursday 7th September. Does form need completing?

DW to explore whether Section 106 grant may be possible to refurbish kitchen. New local housing developments have each had to allocate a certain amount of money to Section 106. KCC manages the grants/awards via the Parish Council.)

Meeting Ended 9.15 pm

Next Meeting Tuesday 4th July 2023.